Shaftesbury Medical Centre

Minutes from Patient Group Meeting on Wednesday 19th July 2016 at 5:30 pm

Present:

Practice Staff:  Dr Musa (Chair), Alpna Chavda, Dana Leschian   

Patient Representatives: MG, ND,  AH, NH, PT, SP, JG, AL, ML, CC 
Apologies:  SB, MB, RL, WM, SM, BW.
1. Welcome and Introductions

Doctor Musa welcomed all patients and staff and thanked them for attending the meeting and she has asked everyone to introduce themselves; introductions were made. 
The Agenda was handed to each person attending the meeting.

The purpose of the meeting is an opportunity to have a general discussion between the patients and the practice and any questions the patients may have.

2. Extension update

Doctor Musa explained to the patients about the new extension, which is finished now.

3. Staff update. ENP and GP Trainees

Dr Musa re-introduced Dana Leschian, the Service Manager. Dana works alongside with Alpna, the Practice Manager. 

Dr Musa explained the duties of enhanced nurse practice. 

We’ve got a new GP Trainee Naazneen Kalla joining us in August, and she will be with us for 6 months. 

Dr Vibhu Kaushal, who has joined us in August 2016, will be with us for another 6 months, as part of her training.     

Dr Jain used to be a partner for another surgery in Harrow and he is doing a diploma in musculoskeletal system at the moment.   
4. New services: WDP and Mental Health

Dr Musa introduced the new services which we have had for the last year: WDP and Mental Health. Nurses for both services are coming to the surgery on alternate Tuesdays. 

We do have also the Diabetic Nurse coming on Tuesday afternoon once a month and also the Dietician, coming on Thursday afternoons twice a month to see out patient in the surgery.
5. Harrow CCG Referral pilot service.

Dr Musa explained about the new referral pilot service for Harrow, expecting to come out in the next couple of months.  

Harrow CCG is trying to bring in measures, and one of their new services is this new Referrals Management Centre, which means all the referrals have to go to a single point of access.  

Dr Musa thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was brought to a close.

Date of next meeting TBA.
